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Derbyshire & Nottinghamshire (DeNo) 
Screening & Immunisation Team (SIT) Update
April 2023
Please cascade to ALL staff, including GPs, Practice Nurses & Reception Staff

Immunisation Information

	 IMMUNISATION QUERIES
· Any routine immunisation (Section 7A) enquiries or incidents (including cold chain & vaccine incidents) should be sent the East Midlands Immunisation Clinical Advice Service (EMICAS) generic inbox england.emids-imms@nhs.net 
· All National Imms & Vacc System (NIVS) queries should be emailed to: NIVS@england.nhs.uk
· All National Imms & Management System (NIMS) queries should be emailed to NIMSsupport@systemc.com
· All ImmForm queries should be emailed to: Helpdesk@immform.org.uk or 0207 183 8580.
· All practice payment queries should be emailed to: england.gp-contracting@nhs.net


	VACCINE UPDATE NEWSLETTER
· Vaccine update: issue 337, April 2023 - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
· Vaccine update: issue 336, March 2023 - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
· If you’re not already registered to receive Vaccine Update directly, please sign up to receive them here: Vaccine update - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)


	CHECK IMMFORM REGULARLY FOR IMMUNISATION UPDATES
· Practices are reminded to check ImmForm regularly for the latest immunisation updates via: https://portal.immform.phe.gov.uk/News.aspx
· ICS/ICB colleagues are encouraged to register for ImmForm access where this is relevant to their role: https://portal.immform.phe.gov.uk/Registration.aspx  


	MMR VACCINATION PROGRAMME: WHO GUIDANCE ON AVERTING MEASLES RESURGENCE
· WHO have announced recently that there could be a resurgence of measles in Europe this year and have provided guidance on averting measles resurgence - see Immediate and targeted catch-up vaccination needed to avert measles resurgence (who.int) Please consider the need to catch-up children who have missed their routine doses and ensure every child is offered their scheduled doses to maximise protection against vaccine-preventable diseases including measles. The  Measles and Rubella Elimination Strategy which sets out immunity gaps in the population and key recommendations on how best to address these, including the development of local MR elimination action plans that address specific population needs. 
· Via NHS Futures you can access MMR call / recall resources here and the MMR Comms pack link is here Posters and leaflets for use by health professionals and community engagement groups to raise awareness of measles can be found here Measles outbreak resources


	PERTUSSIS IMMUNISATION IN PREGNANCY: VACCINE COVERAGE (ENGLAND)
· Vaccine uptake data & commentary about the pertussis (whooping cough) vaccination programme for pregnant women. Added report for October to December 2022 & associated data file: Pertussis immunisation in pregnancy: vaccine coverage (England) - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)

	7 YEAR LOW IN MATERNAL PERTUSSIS VACCINE UPTAKE PUTS NEWBORNS AT SERIOUS RISK OF HOSPITALISATION
· 2022 data shows the average vaccine uptake across England has dropped to 61.5%, its lowest level since 2016: 7 year low in maternal whooping cough vaccine uptake puts newborns at serious risk of hospitalisation - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)


	MATERNITY FLU & PERTUSSIS VACCINE RESOURCES IN OTHER LANGUAGES
· Free translated materials are available on the UKHSA Health Publications website: https://www.healthpublications.gov.uk/Home.html  
· There’s a ‘maternal vaccination search now’ shortcut on the homepage.  If you select it, you can then filter by ‘maternal vaccination, ’pregnant women,’ ‘flu’, ‘pertussis’ to find resources in other languages.
· There are also resources available on the gov.uk pertussis vaccine page: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/pertussis-guidance-data-and-analysis & the gov.uk flu vaccine page: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/annual-flu-programme


	COVID-19 GUIDANCE
· Covid vaccine enquiries/incidents should continue to be forwarded to your local System Vaccines Operation Centre (SVOC) & to the Midlands Covid PMO inbox marked FAO CARS: england.midscovid19vacs.pmo3@nhs.net 
· Derby & Derbyshire SVOC: ddicb.voc@nhs.net 
· Nottingham & Nottinghamshire SVOC: nnccg.nottssvoc@nhs.net 


	2-DAY COURSE – FUNDAMENTALS OF IMMUNISATION
· As highlighted in the March edition of Vaccine Update, the Fundamentals of Immunisation two day course on 22nd and 23rd May is now open for booking. Please see enclosed flyer below and link: https://qrco.de/fun2023

.                                                                               

	MPOX (MONKEYPOX): PRISONS & PLACES OF DETENTION
· Public health advice for prisons and other prescribed places of detention.
· Change made: Updated background information and cleaning sections. Mpox (monkeypox): prisons and places of detention - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)

	BCG/SCID & ROTAVIRUS
· Please can we remind that immunisers should make reasonable efforts to ascertain the SCID screening outcome before administering rotavirus vaccine. This would involve checking for a record in the Red Book, the GP record, screening outcome information sent by CHIS, or with the parent or caregiver. In the absence of an abnormal SCID screening result, or if no result can be found, rotavirus vaccination can go ahead. UKHSA developed an algorithm to assist immunisers with this check. It is advised that practices include this algorithm in their local protocols. Please find this below.



	2023/24 FLU RESOURCES
· 2023/24 flu season: 01.09.23 – 31.03.24. 
· JCVI statement on 2023/24 flu vaccines (30.11.22): JCVI Statement on Influenza Vaccines 2023-24_final version.pdf | Powered by Box
· Flu vaccines marketed in UK for 2023/24 including ovalbumin content (27.03.23): Influenza vaccines marketed in the UK - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)




Screening Information 

	 NORTH NOTTINGHAMSHIRE DIABETIC EYE SCREENING SERVICE 
· North Nottinghamshire Diabetic Eye Screening Programme is working hard to try to reduce the number of patients who DNA and do not book diabetic eye screening appointments.  The Service is attempting to contact patients by telephone, alongside sending them encouraging reminder letters, to explain the importance of diabetic eye screening.  
· NNDESP have recently started to send each GP Practice a list of the patients who have either never attended for screening, or haven’t attended for at least 3 years.  These patients have been written to and attempted to call numerous times, but with no success.  Your support with this would be greatly appreciated wherever possible.



	Contact details for the Screening & Immunisation Team (SIT) 

	Name
	Programme
	Email

	Sarah Mayfield (SIM)
	ANNB, DESP, Child & Adolescent Imms
	sarahmayfield@nhs.net

	Annie Tasker (SIM)
	AAA, Bowel, Breast & Cervical Screening, Adult Imms & Flu
	annie.tasker@nhs.net

	Alison Campbell (SIC)
	Child & Adolescent Imms
	alison.campbell@nhs.net

	Amy Fottles (SIC)
	ANNB Screening & Neonatal Imms
	Amy.fottles@nhs.net

	Tania Murdoch (SIC)
	Cervical Screening & AAA
	tania.murdoch@nhs.net

	Amy Fottles (SIC)
	ANNB Screening & Neonatal Imms
	amy.fottles@nhs.net

	Gemma Riley (SIC)
	Breast Screening, Adult Imms & Flu
	gemma.riley4@nhs.net   

	Rosie Tuttle (SIC)
	Bowel Screening 
	rosie.tuttle@nhs.net

	Sadia Khan (SIC)
	Diabetic Eye Screening 
	Sadia.khan3@nhs.net


Alternatively, you can email the generic email accounts:
Immunisations england.emids-imms@nhs.net  
Screening england.deno.screening@nhs.net 
· Covid vaccine enquiries/incidents should continue to be forwarded to your local System Vaccines Operation Centre (SVOC) & to the Midlands Covid PMO inbox marked FAO CARS: england.midscovid19vacs.pmo3@nhs.net 
· Derby & Derbyshire SVOC: ddicb.voc@nhs.net 
· Nottingham & Nottinghamshire SVOC: nnccg.nottssvoc@nhs.net 

This information can be made available in alternative formats, such as easy read or large print & may be available in alternative languages, upon request.
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Date of Event: 22 and 23 May 2023
Venue:  
UCL Great Ormond Street Institute  
of Child Health, 30 Guilford Street, 
London WC1N 1EH
Course fee: £200 for 2 days (£100 for one day)


The programme includes the following topics:
•  why immunisation matters
• �the�scientific�basis�of�national�vaccine�


policy:�designing,�informing�and�monitoring�
immunisation�programmes


• �immunology�of�immunisation
• �vaccine�manufacture�and�vaccine�trials
• �monitoring�vaccine�safety
• vaccine�coverage�data�collections


• current issues in vaccine 
preventable�diseases


• �maximising�immunisation�uptake
 ‐ �talking�with�parents�about�immunisation
 ‐ �legal�issues�including�consent
 ‐ �practical�issues:�storage�
and�administration


Fundamentals 
of Immunisation 


The�UK�Health�Security�Agency�and�UCL�Great�Ormond�Street�Institute�of�Child�Health�are�
running�a�Fundamentals of Immunisation�course.�This�2-day�intense�theoretical�course�
is�designed�for�those�new�to�a�role�in�immunisation�and�is�most�suited�to�those�who�give�or�
advise�on�a�range�of�different�vaccines.
The�course�comprises�of�a�series�of�lectures�from�national�immunisation�experts�and�will�
provide�delegates�with�the�latest�information�on�the�range�of�topics�included�in�the�‘Core�
Curriculum�for�Immunisation�Training’.�A�basic�level�of�prior�immunisation�knowledge�and�
familiarity�with�the�Green�Book�(Immunisation�against�infectious�disease)�will�be�assumed.


Open for booking
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Booking via UCL at onlinestore.ucl.ac.uk
https://onlinestore.ucl.ac.uk/conferences-and-events/faculty-of-population-health-
sciences-c09/ucl-great-ormond-street-institute-of-child-health-d13


If�you�have�any�queries,�please�do�not�hesitate�to�contact�Lisa�Etamoje�l.etamoje@ucl.ac.uk



mailto:l.etamoje@ucl.ac.uk
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In the areas included in the 
evaluation, SCID will form 
part of the routine newborn 
screening test at 5 days old


Practices should update 
their immunisation protocol 
to ensure that SCID results 
are available to be viewed by 
the immuniser at the 8 week 
immunisation appointment 
(or sooner), this should 
include babies moving in 
from out of area. This should 
also include SCID screening 
not offered.


Parents of babies 
investigated for SCID and 
GP practices will receive a 
direct communication from 
the immunology team to 
alert them that a child has 
a suspected or confirmed 
SCID diagnosis and this 
will include information on 
which vaccines should not 
be given.


Parents and caregivers 
should be reminded to bring 
the red book and the letter 
with the outcome of newborn 
bloodspot screening when 
they attend for their 8 week 
immunisation appointment.


Remember:


Information for GPs and practice nurses


Rotavirus vaccine and Severe Combined 
Immune Deficiency (SCID) newborn 
screening evaluation


Further information can also be found at 
www.gov.uk/government/collections/
rotavirus-vaccination-progarmme-for-infants


This information applies to all babies born on or after 
1 September 2021 who will attend for their 8 week 
immunisation appointments from 27 October 2021.
From September 2021, an evaluation of newborn screening to identify Severe 
Combined Immunodeficiency (SCID) is being introduced for babies born in the 
regions served by screening laboratories in Newcastle, Manchester, Sheffield, 
Birmingham, Great Ormond Street Hospital and Guys and St Thomas Hospital. 
This will form part of the newborn screening test at 5 days.


SCID is a rare inherited condition that affects the immune system and can 
be passed on in families. Infants affected by SCID become unwell in the first 
few months of life as they have a much higher risk than usual of developing 
infection and of developing related complications from infection. Early treatment 
can reduce this risk and in many cases cure the illness. 


It is important that babies with SCID are appropriately vaccinated. Most of the 
vaccines given as part of the routine childhood programme are inactivated and 
are safe for them to have. 


However, there are 2 vaccines that are live vaccines and should  
not be given to babies with SCID. These are:


• BCG vaccine, previously given at birth, to protect against tuberculosis.  
This should now only be given when the baby 
has a known SCID screening outcome, 
usually around 28 days old 


• Rotavirus vaccine, usually given at 8 and 
12 weeks to protect against diarrhoea 
and vomiting


For further information, contact 
your Regional Public Health 
Commissioning team or your local 
screening and immunisation team


DRAFT



http://www.gov.uk/government/collections/rotavirus-vaccination-progarmme-for-infants

http://www.gov.uk/government/collections/rotavirus-vaccination-progarmme-for-infants





Algorithm for the process of checking for SCID  
screening results at the routine 8 week appointment


 It is advised that practices use this algorithm in their local protocols


© Crown copyright 2021. Product code: ROTASCID1. 30K JUL 2021 (APS). UK Health Security Agency gateway number: 2021376
If you would like more copies of this factsheet please visit: www.healthpublications.gov.uk/Home.html or call 0300 123 1002


If SCID suspected, or the result 
of a repeat test is awaited, BCG 
vaccine and rotavirus vaccine 
should be deferred until you 
have sight of a letter from an 
immunologist saying that SCID 
has been excluded. This deferral 
does not include inactivated 
vaccines which can be given.


If SCID is not suspected, 
or SCID screening is 
declined or not offered, 
rotavirus vaccine should 
be administered at 8 weeks 
and 12 weeks of age.


In the absence of an 
abnormal SCID screening 
result or if no result can be 
found, rotavirus vaccine 
should be administered at 
8 weeks and 12 weeks of age.


Immunisers should make all reasonable effort to check the record for a SCID 
screening outcome before administering rotavirus vaccine 


This would involve checking with the parent / caregiver and checking for a record in the Red Book, GP 
record, parents newborn bloodspot screening outcome letter, CHIS record by contacting your local CHIS.


Remind parents and caregivers by letter and text message to bring the Red Book and the letter  
with the outcome of the newborn bloodspot screening when they are invited for their routine  


8 week immunisation appointment.


All infants born on or after 1 September 2021


SCID screening results will be available to GPs 
and parents for ALL babies by 42 days of age, if 
not before. Babies in non-screening areas will be 
assigned a ‘SCID screening not offered’ result.


Ensure that when sent by CHIS, the outcome of 
the SCID screening is recorded in the GP record 
as soon as it is received and that it is made 
available to the practice nurse before or at the 
8 week routine immunisation appointment. 


An alert can be placed on the GP record if 
the result is SCID suspected or if a repeat test 
is required. 


All eligible babies should have received their 
results within 28 days, if not available at this time, 
the screening laboratory or CHIS may be able 
to advise further.



http://www.healthpublications.gov.uk/Home.html
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